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Date:	 	September 3, 2013					

To:		Chairwoman Marina Dimitrijevic, County Board of Supervisors

From:	John Dargle, Jr., Interim Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:	Authorization to Apply for, Accept and Implement U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service National Fish Passage Program Grants - ACTION


POLICY
The Interim Parks Director is seeking authorization to apply for, accept and implement one or more U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service National Fish Passage Program grants.

BACKGROUND
The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service Fisheries Program’s National Fish Passage Program is a voluntary, non-regulatory conservation assistance program that provides financial and technical assistance to remove or bypass artificial barriers that impedes the movement of fish and other aquatic species and contribute to their decline. 

The goal of the program is to restore native fish and other aquatic species to self-sustaining levels by reconnecting habitat that barriers have fragmented, where such reconnection would not result in a net negative ecological effect such as providing increased habitat to aquatic nuisance species.  Fish passage projects restore unimpeded flows and fish movement by removing barriers or providing ways for aquatic species to bypass them.  The program works with Federal, State, local, and tribal agencies, as well as private partners and stakeholders.  Objectives are:

· to implement cooperative and environmentally sound fish passage projects that benefit Federal trust species;
· to act as a catalyst for stewardship of fisheries resources through leadership, coordination, and partnerships; and
· to increase public understanding of problems affecting fish passage and build support for actions that improve fish passage.

The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service seeks to secure at least 50 percent of total project costs from its partners.  Matches may be in-kind services or cash.

RECOMMENDATION
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Interim Parks Director respectfully recommends that the Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture be authorized to apply for one or more U.S. Fish and Wildlife National Fish Passage Program grants, and to undertake all actions and activities necessary to accept and implement any such grants awarded.

Prepared by: Bill Waldron, Natural Resources Specialist


Recommended by:						 Approved by:


	Laura Schloesser, Chief of Administration and External Affairs
	
	John Dargle, Jr., Interim Parks Director








cc:	County Executive Chris Abele
Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office
	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board
	Sup. Gerry Broderick, Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
Sup. Khalif Rainey, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
Daniel Laurila, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS
Alexis Gassenhuber, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk
Jessica Janz-McKnight, Research Analyst, County Board
Scott Manske, Comptroller, Office of the Comptroller
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